


Writing and Multiliteracy Center Program Personnel Standards 

INTRODUCTION 

The Writing and Multiliteracy Center (WMC) at CSUCI is committed to providing high quality, student­
centered services and instructional programs to all constituencies. Excellent faculty members, dedicated 
to continued intellectual and professional growth, are essential to fulfilling our commitment. All elements 
and standards of faculty performance evaluation recognize and reflect the University's Mission, including: 

• placing students at the center of the educational experience.
• developing and providing writing, oral, visual, and multimodal education that facilitates learning

within and across disciplines through integrative approaches,
• cultivating writing, oral, visual, and multimodal programs, as well as experiential and service

learning for WMC student tutors,
• graduating students with an understanding of communication contexts and multicultural and

international perspectives.

This document provides guidelines for retention, tenure and promotion review of WMC faculty members. 
This document takes into consideration the current University Retention, Tenure and Promotion Policy 
and Procedures and the Collective Bargaining Agreement. WMC faculty are encouraged to review both 
documents mentioned above before beginning the review process. The WMC Personnel Standards shall 
apply to each faculty hired after the adoption of this document. 

I. PROGRAM PERSONNEL COMMITTEE

The Program Personnel Committee shall be constituted as follows: 

A. A three member WMC Program Personnel Committee (PPG) shall be elected by all eligible
tenure/tenure track WMC faculty in the first month of the fall semester of each year.

B. If the WMC program has less than three full-time tenured faculty members, PPG members
shall be elected from the Library Unit where WMC is administratively housed, related
disciplines, or writing faculty from another CSU campus university.

C. WMC PPG members shall have a higher rank or classification than those being considered
for promotion.

D. If the Library and WMC program chair is elected to the PPG, then the chair may not conduct
a separate later review. Should the chair be elected to the University RTP Committee, the
chair, in consultation with the candidate and the PPG, will decide to review the candidate
either at the program level or the RTP level.
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